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To Senator Claire Ayer 

 Senate Health and Welfare Committee 

 

HCA comments on H.924 (The Big Bill) 

 

The HCA supports and appreciates the House position on fully funding the Office of the Health 

Care Advocate and Vermont Legal Aid. 

 

We are focusing our advocacy on one single budget item at this time. 

 

We do not support the repeal of Vermont Cost Sharing Reduction (VCSR).  

 

Our opposition to this cut is in the context of the long-term effort to add and maintain public 

monies for the support of Vermonters’ access to necessary care. We believe the need for these 

funds is just as acute today as it was when these funds were first appropriated. We also believe 

that there is a likelihood that Federal actions will destabilize the marketplace leading to an 

increased need for these supports in the future.  

 

The administration’s position that these funds are no longer needed due to the Silver Loading 

strategy passed earlier this year does not alter our position. The Silver Loading strategy is not a 

long-term strategy that is likely to last for even a few years.  

 

If Silver Loading is successful this year and many people eligible for VCSR are able to and 

choose to buy richer plans with increased PTCs, the cost of VCSR will go down diminishing the 

effect of this proposed reduction. Due to Silver Loading, the cost of VCSR will be substantially 

less than what is booked in the budget. Therefore, much of the budget reduction resulting from 

this proposed cut can be achieved while keeping VCSR in place for those who may need it.   

 

Lastly, the process of helping Vermonters get the best health plan this year will be significantly 

more complicated. This complication will surely lead to some people purchasing plans that are 

not ideal for them. The existence of Vermont Cost Sharing Reduction is an important support for 

one set of that population.  

 

Thank you for considering this perspective on behalf of Vermont consumers.  

 

Mike Fisher 

Chief Health Care Advocate 


